

Palmwoods Warriors Football Club
Refund Policy



Should a player change their mind after registering to play with the Palmwoods Warriors Football Club, there is no FULL refund of fees. We understand that circumstances can change for families and any requests for refunds should be submitted by email to the Club; secretary@palmwoodswarriors.com.au
We ask that you read all information detailed on our website/Facebook about registration dates and payments, all coaches are volunteer parents, we do not provide paid coaches. By completing your players registration, you agree to this policy and all it contains.
If you have any further queries, please contact us via email before you register.

1. Where a player has registered but is not offered a place in any team – 100% refund will be given.
2. Where a player is registered but withdraws their registration before being placed in a team there will be 100% refund.
3. Once a player has been allocated to a team but withdraws before first training or game there will be 100% refund.
4. If the player withdraws after the first 3 games for the season there will be no refund.
5. Where a player is registered but in breach of the SCCSA Code of Conduct and membership is subsequently terminated at any time after the registration, no refund will be given.
6. Where a player is registered and withdraws membership due to a parent or guardian being in breach of SCCSA Code of Conduct, no refund will be given.
7. Should the player be unable to play due to circumstances such as injury (receipt of Doctors Certificate), or moves away which will render them unable to play for the season, the club will assess and look to refund only a pro rata portion of the fees which will be part of the club fees only. The SCCSA fees are non-refundable.
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